
 

 

SAPC e-Note: MISCONDUCT DURING PRACTICE EXAM 

Dear Intern, 

SAPC e-Note: PHARMACIST INTERN CONDUCT: PRE-REGISTRATION PRACTICE EXAMINATION - 

2 JUNE 2022 

The South African Pharmacy Council (SAPC) is aware of the social media groups (e.g. WhatsApp groups) 

that were formed by interns, where interns communicated during the practice examination conducted on 2 

June 2022, as well as shared examination questions and answers. Please note that the SAPC views this 

in a serious light and will be instituting disciplinary action against any interns found to have contravened 

the examination code of conduct.  

 

If you are aware of or know of any such social media groups or interns involved, please inform the SAPC 

at professionalconduct@sapc.za.org.  

 

Please note that should Council deem it fit, the remote writing of examinations will be terminated and 

Council will revert to conducting examinations at physical venues, and this will be at the expense of interns. 

Yours sincerely, 

VM Tlala 

Registrar/CEO  
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